-In The News...



2018 Newsletter 29

"Loving to learn as we build friendship and faith"

Picnic and Play

Families are invited into school from 12-1pm for a picnic and series of traditional games on the school field (wet play games in classrooms if wet!). The next lunch is for **Year 4** and this will take place on **Wednesday 9**th **May**.

Healthy Schools Award

Since the autumn term we have been putting together evidence for Wiltshire's Healthy Schools Award - 'This Wiltshire Council programme is provided by Children's Services to support schools to effectively address the health and wellbeing of children and young people. Using the whole school approach and teaching Personal, Social, Health and Economic education, schools can build on previous developments to actively promote learning and healthy lifestyle choices. Support provided aims to build the capacity of schools to deliver effective and sustainable interventions for all children'.

I am delighted to announce our evidence was reviewed by moderators last week and we have been awarded with Bronze level. I am very grateful to staff for the incredible work they do in school to improve children's health and wellbeing, I am delighted it has been recognised through this award, we hope to work towards the next one in 18/19.

Play Equipment

The children have enjoyed exploring the new play equipment. Please be reminded that the equipment is to be used during school hours and only when a staff member is present, it is not to be used before/after school.

Creative Arts Week - smooth pebbles needed!

During creative arts' week (wb 21st May) every child and member of staff will be decorating a pebble to represent our school, ours values and ethos. These pebbles will be placed outside for all to view and enjoy. Therefore, we need to collect 250 smooth pebbles (with a width of about 5-8cm) within the next few weeks. If you are out and about in the sunshine or visit the beach over the weekend, please collect a few pebbles for us! There will be a box in the school office for pebbles, thank you in advance!

Reminder...

This year's theme is 'One World, One Vision' which links to our whole school geography topic, will promote our new school vision and celebrate the diversity of cultures within our school. There will be a family picnic on Friday 25th May followed by a showcase of what we have made. If you would like to help in class over the course of the week, have a particular creative art skill or you'd like to share with us something from your culture, please speak to your child's class teacher.

Miss Tonkin's Return

I am delighted to announce that Miss Tonkin returns to school on Monday 4th June following her maternity leave. She is returning on the same contract and as Deputy Headteacher but will have no class responsibilities until September, Year R will continue to be taught by Mrs Peter for this academic year.

Parent Governor Vacancy

From September 2018 there will be one vacancy for a parent governor to serve on the governing body of this school. We are very keen to encourage parents (or people with parental responsibility) of registered pupils to nominate themselves to fill this place. Details of what you will need to do to be nominated will be sent home at the start of Term 6. If in the meantime you would like to have an informal chat about this opportunity, please contact Mrs Field our School Business Manager & Clerk to Governors.

Communications Home Copies of letters are available on the website		
Year group	Content	Date of event
Year 6	Cycling Safely	n/a

FOSSP notices email: fossp@sarum-st-pauls.wilts.sch.uk Text: 07704 917418

- 22 Jun Summer Fair. Please sign up to help we have 18 volunteers ... we need 50!
- Would you or your workplace be able to provide a raffle prize?
- Save your biscuit wrappers donate to the red FOSSP box by the office.
- 100Club be in it to win it! £5 payable at the office. Join up at ice cream Friday on 11th May.
- Second hand uniform available from the mobile every day. Dress sale at ice cream Friday on 11th May

We hope you enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend, the weather forecast looks beautiful!

Yours sincerely, Mrs E Weavers

